
Game-Worn Jerseys/Memorabilia 

The Whitecaps will sell game-used jerseys to generate revenue 
for the club. Most will be sold as generic items, from the 
souvenir operation (or some equivalent outlet). Those jerseys 
whose value increases after being taken out of regular use will 
be identified, authenticated, professionally assessed, and sold by 
some appropriate process overseen by the Vice President for 
Finance. 
To prepare for authentication, the General Manager will 
maintain a record of which players wore which jerseys. This 
record will be both written and photographic, and turned over to 
the VP for Finance when a jersey is taken out of game use. To 
allow for sufficient time to elapse to determine a jersey’s 
eventual value, some or all may be held out of sales transactions 
for  three or more years, on the recommendation of either the 
GM or VP. 
When there is reason to believe a jersey has greater than normal 
value, the details will be reviewed with a memorabilia specialist, 
and a value placed on the jersey. It may then be sold in whatever 
fashion the VP for Finance determines appropriate, after the 
Board reviews the intended process. 
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